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SHS Girls Soccer 
Team Goes to 10-0-1

   The Stevens Lady Cardinals Soccer team 
traveled to White Mountains and came away 
with a 1-0 victory on Monday, Sept. 30. 
   Stella Lavertue scored 30 seconds into the 
first overtime period off an assist from Tanner 
Brown.
   With a record of 10-0, on the line, Stevens 
hit the road on Oct. 5. The team traveled to 
Kearsarge for Homecoming with the game 
ending in a 2-2 tie. The full 80 minutes were 
played as well as two ten minute overtime pe-
riods.
   Kearsarge scored in the 1st half within the 
19th minute to go up 1-0. Kearsarge then 
scored in the 2nd half within the 25th minute to 
make it 2-0.
   However, Stevens would not give up and a 
hard run down the right side of the field by 
Stella Lavertue led to Stevens 1st goal of the 
game, off an assist from Tanner Brown. 
Stevens then scored again when Angelina 
Leclair put a loose ball in the back of the net 
within the 9th minute.
   Stevens is now 10-0-1 and will travel to Fall 
Mountain on Oct. 8.

  

   

             e-Ticker News Sports                    Section B
October 7, 2019

It was an impressive win Wednesday afternoon for the SHS varsity field hockey team as 
they defeated the Orioles from Conant High School, 4-0. On Saturday the Red Birds 
dropped a close one, at Kearsarge, 1-2.  They were scheduled to pick up the action again 
today, Monday, at Mascoma Valley, followed by matches facing Hopkinton on the 9th and 
Laconia on Oct. 11 (Courtesy photo).

––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––

Touchdown Catch…
Former Stevens Cardinal Wide Receiver Parker Smith, who 
is now playing college football for the Bates Bobcats, 
caught a 24-yard touchdown pass yesterday in their game 
against Tufts University. It was Smith's first career touch-
down reception. The junior wide receiver has caught 7 
passes for 67 yards on the season. He is second on the 
team in receiving yards and is one of just two receivers to 
have a touchdown reception this season for the Bobcats. 
Congratulations, Parker! (Courtesy photo).
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Cards Come Away 
with Hard Fought Win 

    The Stevens football team traveled to North 
Sutton on Saturday evening to take on the 
Kearsarge Cougars in their Homecoming 

game. Stevens would spoil the night for the 
home team by coming away with a hard 
earned 20-6 victory.

   The Cardinals wasted little time getting on 
the board as Owen Taylor sprinted 64 yards to 
pay dirt on the first play from scrimmage. The 
conversion was no good and it was quickly 6-
0, Stevens. The Cougars would respond on 

their first series getting a 65 yard touchdown 
run from Brodie Mulligan, and after the con-
version attempt was wide right, the game was 
tied 6-6.

   Stevens would take a second quarter lead, 
on a 2 yard Keaghan McAllister run. Owen 
Taylor connected with Quentin Bicknell for the 
two point conversion to make it 14-6 Stevens 
at the half.

   Both teams played outstanding defense 
throughout the second half, before Stevens 
would cap an 83 yard drive on a 12 yard 
touchdown run by McAllister. The big play on 
the drive was a 53 yard connection from 
McAllister to Lucas Mudge. The extra point 
was no good but Stevens had a 20-6 lead 
with just 5:15 remaining.

   Kearsarge moved the ball downfield but 
Owen Taylor ended any Cougar comeback 
hopes with an interception. Stevens would run 
out the clock to earn a big Division III win.

McAllister also had a big night defensively 
recording a game high 11 tackles. Quentin 
Bicknell recorded 10 tackles, followed by 
Braxton LeBlanc’s 9 tackles, while Hunter 
Christian and Matt Jones chipped in with 6 
tackles each. Hunter Paradis and Tucker 
Derosier played great games from their defen-
sive end positions setting the edge all night, 
and making big plays when it counted.   
Derosier also had an interception. McAllister 
rushed for 80 yards on 23 carries and in doing 
so topped 3,000 yards rushing in his high 
school career.

   The Cardinals will return home for a Friday 
Night contest with the Laconia Sachems. 


Game time is 7PM at Barnes Park.


Plan Ahead—Open 
Snowmobile Registration 

Weekend Is March 6-8 
   CONCORD, NH – The foliage is peaking in 
parts of the Granite State, which means it’s 
time for snowmobile enthusiasts nationwide to 
start planning for New Hampshire’s Open 
Snowmobile Registration weekend. From Fri-
day, March 6 through Sunday, March 8, 2020, 
riders from throughout New England, as well 
as those from all around the U.S. and Canada, 
will have the opportunity to explore the over 
7,000 miles of picturesque trails New Hamp-
shire has to offer snowmobilers.

   During the three-day Open Snowmobile 
Registration Weekend, sleds legally registered 
to ride in other states and provinces will be 
able to operate on New Hampshire’s trails. All 
New Hampshire laws and regulations regard-
ing the operation of snowmobiles will be en-
forced including speed limits, carrying signed 
landowner permission letters, compliant ex-
haust systems relative to noise and decibel 
levels, and youth operation standards.

   “This weekend is one of the highlights of the 
winter for many resident and non-resident rid-
ers,” said N.H. Fish and Game Captain 
Michael Eastman, who coordinates Snowmo-
bile and Off-Highway Recreational Vehicle en-
forcement, registration, and safety education 
for the New Hampshire Fish and Games De-
partment’s Law Enforcement Division. “It’s a 
great opportunity for residents and visitors 
alike to explore some of the most beautiful 
parts of the state that can be most easily ac-
cessed by snowmobile in the winter.”

   Open Snowmobile Registration weekend will 
happen annually each March, and New 
Hampshire resident snowmobile enthusiasts 
should look to other New England states and 
Canadian provinces for similar Open Snow-
mobile Registration weekends in January and 
February of 2020.

   For information on snowmobiling, including 
rules and regulations in New Hampshire, visit 
www.ride.nh.gov.

   Learn more about New Hampshire’s exten-
sive trail system at www.nhtrails.org.

   Become familiar with local snowmobile 
clubs and services at www.nhsa.com.


   

SHS Boys Soccer Results

SHS Volleyball Results

http://www.ride.nh.gov
http://www.nhtrails.org
http://www.nhsa.com
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Inspiration
 

Baseball
By Priscilla Hull
  
  The season goes on, but not for Red Sox Nation!  Since 2004, we seem to think it should go on until 
mid October when the World Champions of baseball are decided.  Not this year, but four other seasons 
in the 21st century! That's a whole lot more than the 86 years preceding that amazing win in 2004!  How 
many remember where they were and who they were with during that amazing game?  I was in Cole-
brook watching the game by my self when I think, in the 5th inning the phone rang.  It was friends in Co-
lumbia (NH) who couldn't get the game on tv and wanted to be sure, just in case the Sox won, that they 
saw the win and were with someone.  Sure, come on down!  It's always more fun to watch a momen-
tous occasion with friends.  Then the phone rang again, a friend who lived alone wanted to be with 
friends, "just in case the Sox won!"  I remember as the last batter came to bat, we stood around the tv in 
anticipation and sure enough they won!  Lots of jumping and screaming!  Then I grabbed the phone and 
ran next door to the church to ring the bell!  (It's ok, I was the pastor). Why did I take the phone?  Be-
cause Sue or Joanie would call.  Sue got through first and as I rang the bell we laughed and cried with 
joy. Seconds later, Joanie called!  We laughed and cried with joy!  The rest were dancing in the street 
with the neighbors.  
 
   This was the beginning of a new era!  The curse of the Bambino had been broken.  Red Sox Nation had finally made it to the top!  What a lineup.  
We loved each one!  There was Kevin Youkilis, the Greek god of walks; Johnny Damon, with his scruffy beard and long hair; Manny Ramirez with 
his disregard for sanctity of the game, but his impressive batting average; Jason Varitek, the phenomenal catcher who knew more about the other 
teams than they did; David Ortiz, big Papi, so named by Gerry Remy. Curt Schilling and the bloody sock; Pedro Martinez, what to say about this 
man?  Just that he's a hero!  I'm sure I left out somebody's favorite, but I can't write forever!  
 
   The next three Red Sox Championships were all exciting and memorable, but 2004 raised the curtain on a new era for Red Sox Nation.  It's an 
era now where so many younger generations think that we're entitled to win and they lose faith in the team when they have a down season.  They 
forget the greats of the past who never won a World Series.  I'm talking about Teddy Ballgame.  Some consider Ted Williams the greatest batter 
ever.  It is said that umpires of the time wouldn't call a strike if Williams didn't swing at it because he had such a great eye, that it couldn't be a strike 
if he didn't swing.  True?  I guess we'll never know, but it's a good legend about a legend.  Who can forget our neighbor Carlton "Pudge" Fisk and 
his unbelievable home run in the sixth game of the 1975 World Series.  
 
   It was, however, the great Babe Ruth, traded to the Yankees, who brought the 86-year drought to the Sox and their unattainable quest for the 
World Championship.  Tough times.  So close, but close isn't enough in baseball, as we learned.
 
   We do love our Red Sox and every year for a long time we thought, surely this year.  Then, we'd sigh and say, "Wait till next year."
 
   Now, I just have to say, "Believe".  No Bible quotes, just simply "Believe".  Apply that simple word to life; fighting cancer, having a difficult time in 
school or at home. Remember to believe.  There is one fighting with you, for you, next to you!
 

                                                                                                            BELIEVE

   Priscilla Hull is the Lay Leader of the First United Methodist Church in Claremont, NH. 
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2019 Upper Valley  
Employment Fair Oct. 10th   


   WEST LEBANON, NH—The Upper Valley 
Employment Fair Committee and Creative 
Workforce Solutions are hosting the 2019 Up-
per Valley Employment Fair on Thursday, Oc-
tober 10th, from 3-6pm at the Fireside Inn & 
Suites in West Lebanon, NH. This event is free 
and open to the public. Representatives from 
area employers, employment agencies, and 
educational organizations will have tables set 
up and will be available to talk to prospective 
employees about the career opportunities and 
programs they offer. Upper Valley and neigh-
boring residents of all ages and various em-
ployment levels will be able to look for full or 
part-time jobs, as well as explore potential ca-
reer pathways and the training needed to pur-
sue them. 

   This year’s Employment Fair has a dual fo-
cus, offering opportunities for jobseekers who 
are unemployed and those who are under-
employed that would like to explore training, 
professional development opportunities, or 
simply find a better job with higher pay and 
benefits. 

   The Upper Valley Employment Fair Commit-
tee is currently in the process of registering 
businesses, organizing sponsorships, and 
inviting county high schools, colleges, and the 
general public. By raising awareness of the 
job opportunities available to graduating high 
school and college students, companies will 
have access to well-qualified candidates 
ready to enter the workforce.

   Employer table registration, jobseeker re-
sources, and detailed information can be 
found by contacting Amanda Moore at 
amoore@vabir.org  or by visiting www.face-
book.com/uppervalleyemploymentfair. 

   The 2019 Upper Valley Employment Fair is 
presented  by Creative Workforce Solutions in 
partnership with Vermont Department of La-
bor, VABIR, Vermont Voc Rehab, Upper Valley 
Services, and Pathways NH, and is generously 
sponsored by Dartmouth Hitchcock Medical 


Center, HCRS, Dartmouth College, NH Coun-
cil on Developmental Disabilities, Kendal at 
Hanover, Mount Ascutney Hospital and Health 
Center, and WRJ Rotary Club.


George Lakey On 
“Creative, Holy Vision”

   CLAREMONT, NH—On Friday, Oct. 11th, 
George Lakey will present a program on “Cre-
ative, Holy Vision” at the Claremont Savings 
Bank Community Center, 152 South Street, 
from noon to 1:30 PM.  This program is free 
and open to the public.
   From grassroots movements to presidential 
hopefuls, the importance of creating “compas-
sionate, visionary plans for change is no 
longer being ignored”.  
   “Vision work leads to even more practical 
outcomes…,” states Lakey. “Legislative out-
comes are often inadequate…”
  Lakey is a Quaker visionary who has been 
active in direct action campaigns to create a 
more just and sustainable world for six 
decades.  Recently retired from Swarthmore 
College, he has facilitated 1,500+ workshops 
on five continents and lead social justice 
projects on local, national and international 
levels.  Among many other books and articles, 
he is the author of Viking Economics- How the 
Scandinavians Got It Right and How We Can, 
Too;  Toward a Living Revolution; and How We 
Win: A Guide to Nonviolent Direct Action Cam-
paigning.
   One author about another has stated: “Viking 
Economics shows us there’s no reason we 
couldn’t be making far more progress across a 
wide range of problems. George Lakey is great 
at explaining why.” –Bill McKibben, founder of 
350.org. 
   This program is sponsored by the Clare-
mont-based Action Collaborative for Transfor-
mational Spirit Now (ACTS Now), a local book 
and action group, whose mission statement is: 
“To act collaboratively with the Spirit to build a 
creative, compassionate, and loving network of 
people who commit to living ecologically sus-
tainable, spiritually connected, and socially just 
lives within our watershed and beyond.”  
   ACTS Now participants have read several of 
Lakey’s books and are a ”pleased” to bring him 
to the area for a program for the public.  For 
more information: acts.now.888@gmail.com.

CHARLESTOWN RECREATION 
COMMITTEE RECREATION NEWS

 
OCTOBER 2019
 
CHARLESTOWN FALL FESTIVAL:  The sec-
ond annual Charlestown Fall Festival is 
scheduled for October 18 and 19, 2019:  
Dodge Ball - Friday, October 18 at 6pm at the 
Charlestown Middle School
5K Run/Walk – Saturday, October 19, 10am.  
Register at Town Office.  Preregister $20; $30 
for registration on day of event.  Free 1mile 
event for 12 and under.
Craft Fair – Saturday, October 19, 9am – 
3pm.  There are still vendor spots available.  
Send a message to the Charlestown Recre-
ation Dept on Facebook Messenger or visit the 
Town Office for a Registration form.
Music by the Vinyl Legion Band, Cheryl the 
Clown, Pie eating contest, food, and family fun
Flyer sponsorship - $25.  Please message the 
Charlestown Recreation Dept on Facebook 
Messenger or visit the Town Office to get your 
business published in the Flyer.
   If you would like to participate or host a Fall 
Festival event, please contact the Town 
Office.  
   Watch the Charlestown Recreation Depart-
ment Facebook page for full list of activities.  
 
BASKETBALL SIGNUPS:  Basketball 
signups are under way.  Here are some op-
tions:  
Now until Oct 31 at Town Clerk’s Office during 
normal business hours
Oct 19 9am-3pm at the Fall Festival 
Oct 24 & 25 6-8pm at the Rec Dept office
Oct 26 9-12 at Town Clerk’s Office
Late Sign Ups Nov 1-6. Additional fee of 
$25.00 or sign up to be a coach
No signups accepted after Nov 6
Coaches are needed for all age groups – sign 
up now
Fees:  $20 per child; $50 for a family of 3 or 
more children.  
Late Fees:  above charges plus $25 late fee or 
sign up to be a coach
 
BASKETBALL COACHES:  Coaches are 
needed for all age groups.  Please contact the 
Town Office or sign up at any of the sign up 
clinics above.
 
CHARLESTOWN CHRISTMAS CRAFT 
FAIR:  The second annual Charlestown 

   

mailto:amoore@vabir.org
http://www.facebook.com/uppervalleyemploymentfair
http://www.facebook.com/uppervalleyemploymentfair
http://www.facebook.com/uppervalleyemploymentfair
mailto:acts.now.888@gmail.com
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Christmas Craft Fair is scheduled for Saturday, 
December 7, 9am to 3pm, at the Charlestown 
Primary School.  Watch the Charlestown 
Recreation Dept Facebook Page for more in-
formation.
    
RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETINGS:   
The October CREC meetings will be on Octo-
ber 8 and 15 at 6:00 pm at the Recreation 
Committee Office, 216 Main St., Charlestown.  
The meeting is open to the public.
 
CHARLESTOWN RECREATION DEPART-
MENT FACEBOOK PAGE
Please continue to check the Facebook page 
for all announcements and upcoming events.

Safety Awareness in the Food 
Environment (S.A.F.E.)

 
   CLAREMONT, NH—Mary Saucier Choate, 
UNH Cooperative Extension Field Specialist, 
will be teaching two S.A.F.E. classes on Tues-
day, Oct. 15, at the Claremont Savings Bank, 
located at 145 Broad Street.  
   Participants can choose either the 10am or 
2pm session.
   S.A.F.E. reviews critical food safety and sani-
tation concepts such as personal hygiene, 
preventing cross-contamination, and control-
ling time and temperature.  S.A.F.E. work-
shops provide food safety training for new em-
ployees and refresher information for more ex-
perienced staff.  
   The two-hour workshop uses practical dis-
cussion and hands-on demonstrations to help 
participants apply safe food handling practices 
in the workplace.  S.A.F.E. participants receive 
a certificate of attendance.
   Participants must register by noon on Octo-
ber 10th at http://bit.ly/SAFE-2019-Claremont.  
There is no cost for this workshop.  
   For more information, contact the Grafton 
County UNH Cooperative Extension office at 
787-6944.

Chicken BBQ Oct. 12
   CLAREMONT, NH—Bring the family and en-
joy a Chicken BBQ on Oct. 12th at First United 
Methodist Church, 38 Summer Street in 
Claremont.  Serving ½ chicken, coleslaw, pota-
to salad, homemade cookie or brownies for 
$12.00.  Serving from 11am until sold out.  All 

meals ready for takeout.  Please call if you 
have a question, 603-542-5783. 

Lilyan's Legacy Exercise Class  

   NEWPORT, NH—Join us for "Strength and 
Balance" exercises as taught to us by Dr. 
Lilyan Wright.  These volunteer-led exercises 
are held in the downstairs activity area of the 
Newport Senior Citizen Center.    Fall session 
meets Tuesdays and Thursdays, 9:30 to 10:30 
AM, for 12 weeks.  Attend any or all sessions.  
No charge for the class, but a voluntary, one-
time, donation is made to the Senior Center.  
Exercises are centered around a chair, utilize 
weights (provided), and are easily adaptable to 
personal capability.  Participants may utilize 
the walking track in the room before or after 
class for further personal exercise.  No regis-
tration required.  
   Questions?  Contact Pris, 603-863-7970.

Junior Apprentice Program 
Available Daily at American 

Precision Museum
 
   WINDSOR, VT—The American Precision 
Museum announces its Junior Apprentice Pro-
gram for children ages 8-12, available for 
$5.00.  The program runs daily through Oct. 
31, 2019. Students pay a one-time $5.00 ad-
mission fee and complete the Junior Appren-
tice booklet while exploring the museum during 
their visit. Each Junior Apprentice will receive a 
badge that serves as a Saturday admission 
pass for the remainder of the season. Junior 
Apprentices join in guided activities in the Mu-
seum’s Learning Lab each Saturday, including 
beginning coding, basic robotics, and 3D de-
sign & printing.
    “Becoming a Junior Apprentice is a terrific 
way for young visitors to become familiar with 
the Museum and take advantage of all the 
STEM learning opportunities we have to offer,” 
said Scott Davison, Director of Education. 
“They’ll receive hands-on experience with
everything from building simple machines to
programming robots. We have a lot of fun.”
   The $5.00 one-time museum admission ap-
plies for participation in the Junior Apprentice 
Program. Children must be accompanied by 
an adult on each visit.
    The American Precision Museum located in 
the 1846 Robbins & Lawrence Armory, a Na-
tional Historic Landmark, is open daily, Memor-

ial Day Weekend through October 31, 10:00 
a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

    Silsby Library News   
 
   Keep up with all the library's special events 
by following us on Facebook at https://www.-
facebook.com/SilsbyLibrary or check our web 
page at http://www.silsbyfree.org.

Kinship Raising Support Group
   NEWPORT, NH—A support group in New-
port for kinship raising family member’s kids is 
meeting 10:00 a.m. to noon every other Friday. 
Meetings held at the old Towle School, 86 
North Main Street. Learn more at New Hamp-
shire Grandparents raising Grandchildren on 
Facebook; check the page for updates or call 
Stacey Hammerlind at 802-478-0844.

Overeaters Anonymous 

Big Book Meetings
   CLAREMONT, NH—Overeaters Anonymous 
Big Book Meetings are held at Valley Regional 
Healthcare in Claremont on Wednesdays from 
3:30-4:30 p.m. in the library. Please use Main 
Entrance on Elm Street.

Claremont La Leche League 
   CLAREMONT, NH—Breastfeeding ques-
tions? Get answers and meet other breast-
feeding mothers. Claremont La Leche League 
Claremont La Leche League will be meeting 
on the 3rd Thursday of the month at the TLC 
Family Resource Center, 109 Pleasant Street: 
Mornings, from 9:30—11:00 a.m., evenings, 
5:30—7:00 p.m.  LLL Leaders are trained and 
accredited through LLLI to offer help to par-
ents, families, and communities to breastfeed, 
chestfeed, and human milk feed their babies

through parent-to-parent support. A leader will

be available to answer your questions. 

   Assistance, information, and support are 
also available via telephone, email, and the 
LLLI website. ClaremontLLL@gmail.com, 

Jess (603) 630-0184, Zadiah (603) 306-9892; 
they may also be found on Facebook.


Caregiver Support Group 
   SPRINGFIELD, VT––A Caregiver Support 
Group (formerly Alzheimer’s Support Group) is 

   

https://www.facebook.com/SilsbyLibrary
https://www.facebook.com/SilsbyLibrary
http://www.silsbyfree.org
mailto:ClaremontLLL@gmail.com
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available to help enhance the lives of individu-
als with Alzheimer's disease and other demen-
tias.  Presented by Alzheimer's Association, 
Vermont Chapter, the Caregivers Support 
Group meets the third Wednesday of every
month, 5:00 - 6:30 p.m. at Springfield Hospital 
Library, Level D, Springfield.

Join the Boy Scouts
   CLAREMONT, NH—If you have a young 
man going into 6th grade and is 11 years old 
that you think needs an advantage in life, then 
have them consider becoming a Boy Scout. 
Boy Scouts learn valuable skills in leadership, 
team building and self-reliance.  Boy Scouts 
that earn the rank of Eagle have a high likeli- 
hood of becoming successful in life and stay 
active in their communities.  When the school 
starts, Troop 38 of Claremont, NH, meets 
every Thursday 6:30-8:00 p.m. at St. Mary’s 
church gymnasium. Join us for a good time 
and new adventures.  
   Contact Alex Herzog, Scoutmaster of Troop 
38, at claremontscout@gmail.com for more 
info or come and join us at one of our upcom-
ing meetings.
  

Croydon Ladies Auxiliary 
Bingo

   CLAREMONT, NH--The Croydon Ladies 
Auxiliary is sponsoring bingo every Thursday. 
Held at the Claremont Senior Center, 5 Acer 
Heights off Maple Avenue in Claremont. Doors 
open at 4:30 p.m. and games start at 6:30 p.m. 
   Food and drinks available. Open to those 18 
and older.  Call Sandy at 543-7118 for more 
information.  All paper games.

Trails for People and Wildlife 
Now Available Online

   CONCORD, NH – An all-new publication, 
authored by the New Hampshire Fish and 
Game Department’s Rachel Stevens and Jim 
Oehler, entitled Trails for People and Wildlife is 
a guide for planning recreational trails that en-
ables people to enjoy nature while also allow-
ing wildlife to thrive. Katie Callahan, also of the 
New Hampshire Fish and Game Department, 
provided geographic information system (GIS) 
modeling in support of the publication.

   Intended for landowners, conservation 
groups, and natural resource professionals, 
the objective of Trails for People and Wildlife is 
to help readers facilitate the placement of 
thoughtfully located networks of well-main-
tained trails that help people get outside while 
minimizing wildlife disturbance. While hiking, 
biking, and bird watching are just some of the 
ways people engage with their environment, 
these seemingly low-key activities can have a 
negative impact on wildlife by reducing their 
abundance, reproductive success, or even 
survival.
  Trails for People and Wildlife can be down-
loaded and used by both private landowners 
and professionals to select locations for new 
trails and to determine where it is best to main-
tain, reroute, or decommission existing trails to 
optimize human experience and minimize 
wildlife impact. 
   Visit www.wildnh.com/trails for more info.

GSTAs, Advisors to Meet Oct. 12

   CONCORD, NH – Members of Gay-Straight 
Trans Alliances (GSTAs) and their advisors 
from public, private and charter schools across 
the state will meet at the free annual GSA 
Summit & Homecoming OUT! event hosted by 
the GLSEN NH Chapter on Saturday, Oct. 
12 at Colby-Sawyer College’s Ware Student 
Center, 541 Main Street, New London. The 
event’s theme is intersectionality. GLAD Attor-
ney Chis Erchull delivers the keynote at 
10:00AM. The workshop schedule, developed 
with youth input, begins at 11:00 A.M. and fea-
tures multiple tracks with 60-minute sessions 
led by ACLU, PFLAG and GLSEN representa-
tives on creating safe schools, inclusive sex 
education, state and federal LGBTQ+ legisla-
tive initiatives, and important student leader-
ship opportunities. 
   The 2019 Homecoming OUT! GSA Youth 
Summit is free. Online registration is available 
at https://tinyURL.com/y2btexmn; onsite event-
day check-in and registration open at 
9:30A.M., Saturday, Oct. 12.  All participants 
receive a free T-shirt as well as complimentary 
meals and snacks during the event. Text on 
LGBTQ issues are for sale via Gibson’s Book-
store. A festive Halloween-themed celebration 
follows dinner. The Summit concludes at 
8:00P.M. For more details, email newhamp-
shire@chapters.glsen.org, visit GLSEN NH’s 

Facebook or web pages or call (603) 
369-6686.

Supervisors of the Checklist 
Meeting in Sunapee

 
   SUNAPEE, NH—The Supervisors of the 
Checklist will meet at the Sunapee Town Hall 
on Friday, Oct. 25, from 7:00 to 7:30 pm for 
additions and corrections to the checklist.
   Please be advised this is the last time regis-
tered voters may change their party affiliation 
prior to the Presidential Primary.

Drug Take Back Day is 
Saturday, October 26th

   SUNAPEE, NH—On Saturday, Oct. 26, the 
Town of Sunapee will once again be participat-
ing in the National Prescription Drug Take-
Back campaign, the Drug Enforcement Admin-
istration’s nationwide effort to take back pre-
scription drugs.  Medicines that are no longer 
needed but remain in home cabinets are highly 
susceptible to misuse and abuse, including 
theft. 
   Rates of prescription drug abuse in the U.S. 
are increasing at alarming rates, as are the 
number of accidental poisonings and overdos-
es due to these drugs. In addition, many peo-
ple do not know how to properly dispose of 
their unused medicine, often flushing them 
away or simply throwing them away – both po-
tential safety and health hazards. The Take-
Back campaign, which began in 2010, pro-
vides a safe way for people to dispose of their 
unwanted prescription drugs
   The Sunapee Police Department is a regis-
tered collection site.  On Saturday, Oct. 26th, 
Sunapee residents are encouraged to partici-
pate in the National Prescription Drug Take-
Back campaign.  An officer will be available at 
the Sunapee Safety Services Building from 10 
a.m. to 2 p.m. to collect your expired or un-
wanted prescription drugs.
   NOTE:  If you cannot bring your unwanted 
medications on Oct. 26th, the Sunapee Police 
Department has a Medication Drop Box in the 
lobby of the Safety Services Building which is 
available for use Monday through Friday be-
tween the hours of 9 a.m. and 5 p.m.

   

mailto:claremontscout@gmail.com
http://www.wildnh.com/trails
https://tinyURL.com/y2btexmn
mailto:newhampshire@chapters.glsen.org
mailto:newhampshire@chapters.glsen.org
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                                     Bingo at the Charlestown Memorial VFW Post 8497 Post Hall
  CHARLESTOWN, NH--Bingo is held Wednesdays at the Charlestown Memorial VFW Post 8497 Post Hall, 365 Lovers Lane Road in Charlestown, 
NH. The regular games start at 6:30 p.m. with Early Birds games commencing at 5:00 p.m. Eight regular games, four two-part games, and three spe-
cial games, including a winner take all with a $1,000 kicker if won in 50 numbers or 
less, a carry-over cover-all game also paying off in 50#’s or less or a consolation of 
$150, plus the final Jackpot game paying $150. All regular and special games are 
now on PAPER. Bingo is the VFW Post 8497’s primary fundraiser for its various 
scholarships and sponsorships. Food and drinks are available.

        
Highview Realty
42 Summer Street
Claremont, New Hampshire 03743
Office (603) 542-7766 Ext. 204
Toll Free (800) 269-2414
Cell (603) 543-7720
Fax (603) 543-0163

MONTHLY FOOT & BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC SCHEDULE

WEEK  
of the month

1st

WEEK  
of the month

2nd

WEEK  
of the month

3rd

WEEK  
of the month

4th

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY
BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC 
COA, New London   
9:45 –   11:15 am 
Lebanon Senior Center 
10:00 am – 12:00 pm 
 
 

BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC 
Lake Sunapee VNA 
9:00 am – 12:00 pm 
Newport Senior Center 
10:45 am – 12:00 pm 
 

FOOT CLINIC 
Mascoma Senior Center, Canaan 
9:00 am – 12:00 pm 
Plainfield Libray 
12:00 – 4:00 pm 

BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC 
Claremont Senior Center 
10:30 am – 12:00 pm 
 
FOOT CLINIC 
Claremont Senior Center 
8:30 am – 3:00 pm 
Lake Sunapee VNA 
9:30 am – 1:30 pm

 
 
 

 

FOOT CLINIC 
COA, New London   
9:30 am – 1:00 pm 
 

FOOT CLINIC 
COA, New London   
9:30 am – 1:00 pm 

BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC 
Lake Sunapee VNA 
9:00 am – 12:00 pm  
Bourdon Centre, Claremont 
10:00 – 11:00 am  
Grantham Methodist Church 
11:15 am – 12:00 pm (Apr-Dec)  
Sugar River Mills, Claremont  
1:00 –2:00 pm 
FOOT CLINIC 
Bourdon Centre, Claremont 
8:00 am – 12:00 pm  
Sugar River Mills, Claremont  
12:30 – 2:00 pm

FOOT CLINIC 
Claremont Senior Center 
8:30 am – 3:00 pm 

BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC 
Charlestown Senior Center 
11:00 am –  1:00 pm 
 
FOOT CLINIC 
Charlestown Senior Center 
9:00 am – 4:00 pm 
Lake Sunapee VNA 
9:30 am – 1:30 pm 
 

 
 
 

BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC 
Lebanon Senior Center 
10:00 am – 12:00 pm 
 
FOOT CLINIC 
North Ridge, Warner 
9:30  – 11:30 am 
 

BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC 
Lake Sunapee VNA 
9:00 am – 12:00 pm 
Newport Senior Center 
11:00 am – 12:30 pm 
Marion Phillips Apts, Claremont 
1:00 – 2:00 pm 
FOOT CLINIC 
North Ridge, Warner 
9:30  – 11:30 am 
Marion Phillips Apts, Claremont 
1:00 – 4:00 pm 

FOOT CLINIC 
Claremont Senior Center 
8:30 am – 3:00 pm 

BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC 
Bradford Senior Center 
11:00 am – 12:00 pm 
Claremont Senior Center 
11:00 am – 12:00 pm 
 
FOOT CLINIC 
Lake Sunapee VNA 
9:30 am – 1:30 pm 

FOOT CLINIC 
Newport Senior Center 
9:00 am – 3:00 pm 
Lake Sunapee VNA 
9:30 am – 1:30 pm 
 

BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC 
Lake Sunapee VNA 
9:00 am – 12:00 pm 
Cornish Town Hall 
11:15 am – 12:30 pm 
 
FOOT CLINIC 
Lebanon Senior Center 
10:00 am – 2:00 pm

FOOT CLINIC 
Newport Senior Center 
8:30 am – 3:00 pm 

BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC 
CSB Community Center, Claremont  
9:30 – 11:00 am 
Plainfield-location varies 
11:30 am – 1:30 pm 
 
FOOT CLINIC 
Lake Sunapee VNA 
9:30 am – 1:30 pm 

 
 
These events take place every month, 
except on holidays. Foot Clinics are by 
appointment only and cost $25.  
For more information or to verify a date, 
call 603-526-4077 or visit:  
LakeSunapeeVNA.org

603.526.4077REV. SEP 05, 2019

Newport Historical 
Society Museum Hours

  NEWPORT, NH--Interested in local history?  Come visit the Newport Historical 
Society Museum, 20 Central St., Newport, NH.  Located in the 1837 Nettleton 
House, the museum has two floors of annually changing displays to wander 
through.  
  Open Sundays (except holiday weekends), from 10AM to 2PM, and by appoint-
ment by calling 603-863-1294.  The museum is free, heated, air-conditioned, and 
handicapped accessible.
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SATURDAY, OCTOBER 12
Enchanted Forest at Paradise Park
   Please join the Friends of Windsor Library on 
October 12th for this year's Enchanted Forest. 
Take a stroll through Paradise Park and enjoy 
fireside tales by local storytellers. This event is 
for all ages and admission is free, though a 
timed ticket is required. Tickets are available at 
the Windsor Public Library. Sessions begin at 
5:00, 5:15, & 5:30pm. Parking is available at 
the Mt. Ascutney Hospital professional build-
ing, and groups will begin their journey at the 
County Road entrance to the park. Please 
wear sturdy shoes and, if possible, please 
bring a flashlight. Please note that there are no 
restrooms on site.  
   For more information, please call the Library 
at 802-674-2556 or visit http://www.windsorli-
brary.org/home.aspx.

SUNDAY, OCT. 13
DAVID SEDARIS AT LEBANON OPERA 
HOUSE

7:30 p.m.
   The best-selling author returns to LOH for an 
evening featuring all-new stories, an audience 
Q&A, and a book signing.
   With sardonic wit and incisive social cri-
tiques, Sedaris has become a master of satire 
and one of today's most observant humor writ-
ers.
   Tickets and info: https://lebanonoperahouse-
.org/events/.

TUESDAY, OCT. 15 
2 - 3 pm
Book Group
Meriden Library
   Discussing the Commissario Brunetti mys-
tery novels by Donna Leon.  Are you a fan of 
Donna Leon's mystery series, or are you look-
ing for your next mystery series?  Choose a 
book and join us for the discussion. 
    For more information:  mary.king@plainfield-
libraries.org or https://plainfieldlibraries.org/.

Friday, October 18, 6:30pm
Plainfield Town Hall
Music In My Pockets: Family Fun in Folk 
Music By Jeff Warner
   Singing games, "pocket instruments" like 
spoons and dancing puppets, tall tales, funny 
songs, old songs and songs kids teach each 
other in the playground will be seen, heard and 
learned in this program.  We will revisit 1850 or 
1910 in a New England town, with families 
gathered around the kitchen hearth, participat-
ing in timeless, hearty entertainment:  a 
glimpse into how America amused itself before 
electricity. This program is recommended for 
adults and children ages 6 and above.
Free and open to all.
    For more information:  mary.king@plainfield-
libraries.org or https://plainfieldlibraries.org/.

Got News?
 

Send us your news and photos

   

http://www.windsorlibrary.org/home.aspx
http://www.windsorlibrary.org/home.aspx
https://lebanonoperahouse.org/events/
https://lebanonoperahouse.org/events/
mailto:mary.king@plainfieldlibraries.org
mailto:mary.king@plainfieldlibraries.org
https://plainfieldlibraries.org/
mailto:mary.king@plainfieldlibraries.org
mailto:mary.king@plainfieldlibraries.org
https://plainfieldlibraries.org/
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Autumn colors are picture 
perfect now…

Phyllis A. Muzeroll photo

Japanese Taiko Drumming Workshop

Burlington Taiko Drumming Residency October 9 – 11 at 
CSB Community Center, 152 South Street, Claremont, NH
Learn to play the taiko drum in this fun and informative mul-
ti-day workshop.
Afternoon Workshop: Wednesday – Friday 3:45pm – 5:00 
pm.
Evening Workshop: Wednesday and Friday (5:30pm - 
6:30pm; Thurs 6:30pm - 8pm)
   Saturday 10am rehearsal for all drummers before the 
Burlington Taiko Group Performance. Freewill suggested 
donation $25.  Thursday Evening performance will be at 
Union Hall, 133 Old Church Rd, Claremont, NH. Please con-
tact melissa@wcc-ma.org to register. Presented by the 
West Claremont Center for Music and the Arts. For more 
information, visit: wcc-ma.org

Burlington Taiko Performance

   October 12, at 11:30 AM to 1:00 PM at West Claremont 
Center for Music and the Arts at Union
133 Old Church Rd, Claremont, NH 03743
   Join WCCMA atUnion for an energizing outdoor concert of 
Japanese taiko drumming with the Burlington Taiko Group 
and participants in the annual taiko drumming residency. 
Admission is by donation, suggested at $15 for members, 
$20 nonmembers, $30 for families, and $5 for students.  
Presented by the West Claremont Center for Music and the 
Arts. For more information, visit: wcc-ma.org
   ABOUT Burlington Taiko Group. Since 1987, Burlington 
Taiko has been mesmerizing audiences with the powerful, 
spellbinding and propulsive sounds of the taiko. Burlington 
Taiko Group estimates it has introduced over half a million 
people to the power of taiko via public performances includ-
ing feature performances at the 100th running of the Boston 
Marathon, annual performances at Burlington’s First Night, 
the Joseph Campbell – Keepers of the Lore festival, the 
Black Ships Festival in Newport, Rhode Island, and over 
200 corporate, collegiate and public performances

Newmont Military Band Concert
   Join us on Oct. 20th at 2:30 PM on the Windsor Common. 
The West Claremont Center for Music and the Arts in col-
laboration with the American Precision Museum of Windsor, 
VT, will host a concert by the Newmont Military Band, 
www.newmontmilitaryband.org. This free concert will be per-
formed on late 19th century musical  instruments using orig-
inal arrangements, and will feature the music of Sousa, Von 
Suppe, and Bizet. In addition, you will be treated to works of 
two Vermont natives, Ezra and Eugene Bagley. Donations at 
this event support the youth and community programs for 
the WCCMA. In case of inclement weather, the concert will 
be held at the American Precision Museum in Windsor, VT.

http://www.newmontmilitaryband.org
http://www.newmontmilitaryband.org
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Polish American Heritage Month
2019

St. Joseph Church
58 Elm St. Claremont, NH

Tuesday Oct 8, 6:30 pm
   Polish Cooking Class  
       $6 (suggested donation) 
     includes tasting after class
    Please call for Reservations

     603-542-5933

Sunday Oct 13
  Coffee Hour

   10am, after the 9:00 Mass

Polish Boy Abroad:
      Coming Home to My Polish Roots

     an illustrated talk by
    author, travel writer, journalist

       Dan Szczesny
          Free and open to the public

        No reservations necessary

Saturday Oct 26
Dozynki 

 Polish Harvest Festival       
  6:30pm, after the 5:30 Mass    

  Golumpki (stuffed cabbage) $10 in advance, $12 at the door
  Potato, Vegetable, Rye bread   Advance tickets available at
         Beverage, Dessert           Weekend Masses or by calling

   603-542-5933 or 542-2394
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Wellness Fair
Community

Saturday, October 26 
9am-1pm

Free Health Screenings & Flu Shots!
Live broadcast with Great Eastern Radio!

Come learn about Valley & other local 
community organizations

An array of

healthy food from

Fine Quality Custom Cabinetry
Handcrafted For Your Entire Home

Win an iPad donated by

Valley Regional Hospital - Main Entrance
243 Elm St., Claremont, NH 03743
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November 30 
 

603-542-4433 
claremontoperahouseorg 

$29 
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Reva A. Boyle, 55

   Reva A. Boyle, 55, of Claremont, NH, 
passed away on October 3, 2019, at Dart-
mouth Hitchcock Medical Center in Lebanon, 
NH.
   She was born in Bellows Falls, VT, on Feb-
ruary 26, 1964, the daughter of Richard and 
Sylvia E. (Blodgett) Boyle.
   She had worked for Whelen Engineering 
for many years.She was an avid Nascar fan 
and enjoyed watching, football, baseball and 
movies. She loved spending time with family 
and friends. 
   She is survived by her sister, Gale M. Bug-
bee and her fiancé, Michael Gray of Clare-
mont, NH; a half-sister, Grace Morris of Mel-
bourne, FL, and many aunts, uncles, 
cousins, nieces and nephews.
   She was predeceased by her parents, a 
brother, William Boyle; sisters, Lynn Boyle 
and baby Boyle.
   Visiting hours will be held at Stringer Fu-
neral Home, 146 Broad Street in Claremont, 
NH on Thursday, October 10th, from 4 to 6 
PM.
   Donations may be made in her memory to 
the Facebook page under Gales Family 
Fundraiser.

Eliane D. Whitney, 91
   Eliane D. Whitney, 91, of Claremont, NH, 
passed away on September 27, 2019.

She was born in Istanbul, Turkey, on August 
29, 1928, the daughter of Antoine and Corinne 
(Caloteo) Daleggio.
   She graduated from French Parochial 
School, Istanbul, Turkey.
   Eliane worked for Ottoman Bank for six 
years before marrying Douglas Whitney in 
1951. They lived in Hingham, MA, for a few 
years before making Claremont their home in 
1956.
   Eliane worked as a Supervisor for the check-
list of Ward 1 and a secretary for NARFE.
She is survived by her sons, Douglas Whitney 
and his wife, Nancy of Surry, NH, and Scott 
Whitney and his wife, Lois, of Colorado 
Springs, CO; grandchildren, Tanda Brown, 
Katherine and Justin Whitney; great grandchil-
dren, Charlotte and Cameron Brown and Aria 
Whitney.
   She was predeceased by her parents, her 
husband and a brother, Freddy Daleggio.
   A graveside service will be held at the family 
plot in West Claremont Burying Grounds in 
Claremont on Thursday, October 10th, at 
11AM.
   For those who wish, memorial donations

may be made to the Sullivan County Humane 
Society, P.O. Box 111, Claremont, NH 03743.
The Stringer Funeral Home is in charge of 
arrangements.

Pastor Robert J. Hills, 64

   Early on September 28, 2019, Pastor Robert 
James Hills, 64, sang with his band, Middle 
River Gospel, at the Jesus Revival Concert in 
Newport, NH. That afternoon he woke up 
singing in the presence of his Lord.
   Robert James Hills was born the youngest 
family member to Robert C. Hills (Bea Hills) 
and Jean Leavitt Hills Ouellette (Leonard Ouel-
lette) on May 13, 1955, in Newport, NH. His 
sisters are Sandra (Hills) Greenwood (Robert), 
and Cynthia (Hills) Hurst (Jimmy Hurst prede-
ceased him). His family includes several step-
brothers, stepsisters, aunts, uncles, in-laws, 
and cousins.
   Jim graduated from Stevens High School in 
1974. He then joined the United States Air 
Force where he met the love of his life, Cindy 
Hills. As Jim began a relationship with Jesus, 
his accomplishments grew. Some of his 

   

Obituaries May Be 
Found On Our Website

We post obituaries on our website to 
make them available in “real time,” as 
they are released by funeral homes.

We will continue to publish them here 
weekly, as well, for your convenience 
if you wish to print out any of them.

www.etickernewsofclaremont.com

http://www.etickernewsofclaremont.com
http://www.etickernewsofclaremont.com
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achievements are that he became ordained as 
a minister with the Assemblies of God. He re-
ceived his Bachelor of Science Degree in Bible 
from Valley Forge Christian College. He com-
pleted his Master’s Degree in Education at 
Keene State College.
   Pastor Jim served the Lord for over 40 years 
in various areas of Pastoral ministry. He taught 
in numerous public and private schools. He 
was a talented musician, singer, and song-
writer. Jim was involved and ministered with 
local singing groups Gospel Train and Middle 
River Gospel. 
   Jim’s family includes his wife Cynthia (We-
ber) Hills. His children: Alan Brock of Newport, 
NH, Jessica Hills Bellus (Tim Bellus) of 
Spokane Valley, WA. Robert Andrew Hills 
(Stephanie) of Claremont, NH and Mark 
James Hills ( Leah) of Topsham, VT. He was 
blessed with eight grandchildren: Wyatt Bellus, 
Natalie Bellus Jacob Bellus, Gabriel Hills, Is-
abel Hills, James D. Hills, Brady Kimball Hills 
and Faith Hills.
   A gathering to Celebrate Pastor Jim at Lake 
Church, Newport, NH, was held on Saturday, 
October 5, with the service co-officiated by his 
nephew, Rev. Michael Greenwood, and broth-
er-in-law, Rev. John Weber. 
   In lieu of flowers: donations can be made to: 
Middle River Gospel, Rod and Cheryle Lam-
bert, 35 Cooper St., Springfield, VT 05156.
   Thank you for your continued prayers, love 
and support~The Hills of New Hampshire.

Yvon G. Jacques, 78

    Yvon Gerald “Frenchy” Jacques, 78, of  
Claremont, NH, passed away Friday, Sep-
tember 27th, 2019, at Catholic Medical Center 
in Manchester, NH. 
   He was born in East Angus, PQ, Canada, on 
June 14, 1941. He was the son of George and 
Diana (Ryan) Jacques and had been a long-
time Claremont resident. Frenchy was a grad-
uate of St. Mary’s High School, Class of 1962, 
and was a veteran of the US Army. Frenchy 
had been employed by Joy MFG and Sullivan 
Machine for nearly 30 years. Following his re-
tirement he was a bartender at the Claremont 
Elks Lodge #879 until his retirement in 2017.   
He enjoyed many pastimes, including golf, 
camping, and cooking but above all, his family, 
friends and his dogs were most important. 
   Members of his family include his wife, Ann 
(Gabert) Jacques, whom he married on May 9, 
1981, Claremont, NH; three sons, Scott 

Jacques, St. Petersburg, FL; Spencer 
Jacques, Accomac, VA; Bradley Jacques, 
Claremont, NH; two daughters, Cindy-Ann 
Musial, Tampa, FL; Lynn-Ann Davis, Man-
chester, NH; four grandchildren, Tori Jacques, 

Whitney Jacques, Noah Davis, Hayden Musial, 
one great grandson, Ridley Landry, and sever-
al nieces and nephews. 
   He was predeceased by 4 brothers, Rossio 
Jacques, Cyril Jacques, Palmus Jacques, 

   

Claremont Senior  
Center, Inc. 

  
   As we look out this morning, the sky is gray and gloomy. But the rain they hold will bring 
very welcome relief. The river is really low and the streams are non- existent. So, bring on the 
rain. We visited a couple of farm stands this past weekend, and we must say, the crop of 
squash and pumpkin is abundant. There will be no problem finding those perfect Jack-O- 
Lanterns this year.
   Special Notice: Chair Denise Liveston has announced the appointment of Jim Contois as 
the new interim executive director of the Claremont Senior Center. If you have any questions 
and concerns, please ask for Jim. He will answer with a smile and WILL get you an answer. 
Welcome to the fold, Jim!
   Flu Clinic will be at the Center on Thurs. Oct. 17th 11AM- Noon.  This is an easy way to re-
ceive the protection against feeling miserable with the flu. Get Your Shot!
   Gobble, Gobble, Gobble. There are turkeys all the place this year. But the best place is the 
Claremont Senior Center to have a wonderful Turkey Dinner, Sat. Oct. 19th - 5PM-7PM. 
Adults-$10, Children 10 and under-$6. The dinner comes with all the fixings and homemade 
desserts. Open to the public. Take outs available. Call 603-543-5998. 
   Feast before the feast at our Tuesday and Thursday lunches. Here is the menu. Tues., Oct. 
8th- Split Pea Soup, Ham, Cornbread, Chocolate Pudding. Thurs. Oct. 10th- Soup, Ham-
burger w/ fixings, French Fries, Cookies. Enjoy this inside activity!
   QUICK TAKES: We are still looking for more receptionists. Full or half day. Call  603- 
543-5998 for more information.
 Last week, we promised you a list of activities at the Center that are available. Clip the listing 
and post it to refer to when you just have to get out of the house!
Monday- Knitting and Coloring-1PM, Ping Pong
Tuesday- Low-Impact Chair Exercise-10 AM, Silver Sneakers-10:45AM, Lunch-11:45, Game 
Night-6PM
Wednesday-Foot Clinic-8:30 AM, Oct 9th and 16th. Check every month for times and days. 
Ping Pong-10AM, Senior Bingo- 1PM ( 55 and older).
Thursday-Blood pressure-Oct.17th-11AM, Low Impact Chair Exercise-10AM, 
Lunch-11:45AM,Game Night-6PM.
Friday-Knitters-Noon, ( Crochet, Needlework), Mahjong-1PM.
Pool-Mon.-Fri.-9AM-3PM. 
   Trial one month memberships are available. Try the activities out. Full memberships are 
$20 per year. 
   Thought for the Week: Make the choice to count your blessings over your stresses.
   Laughter and lively conversation welcome here and encouraged. Also, any good jokes. 
Have a peaceful week. Don't forget to pick out those Jack-O-Lantern pumpkins!
Claremont Senior Center, 5 Acer Heights Rd., Claremont NH, 603-543-5998. Smoke Free.
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Jean Guy Jacques and two sisters, Georgette 
Jacques Benjamin, and Jean de Arc Jacques 
Gendron. 
   A Memorial Service was held on Saturday, 
October 5th, at the Roy Funeral Home, 93 Sul-
livan Street, Claremont, NH, with the Rev. 
Arockia Antony, officiating. Committal with mili-
tary honors followed in St. Mary’s Cemetery. 
   You are invited to share a memory of 
Frenchy with the family or leave a message of 
condolence in the family guest book 
at www.royfuneralhome.com.

Claremont Fire Dept. Log
Sunday 9/29:
            4:54 AM:  Ladder 2 and Engine 3 re-
sponded to Hanover St. for Box Alarm 0314.
            5:36 AM:  Engine 3 responded to Cen-
tral St. for a report of a smoke detector sound-
ing.
            8:01 PM:  Engine 3 responded to 
Olympus Place for a medical call.
 
Monday 9/30:
            11:15 AM:  Engine 3 responded to 
Washington St. for an odor investigation.
            7:51 PM:  Engine 3 responded to 
Broad St. for a subject stuck in an elevator.
 
Tuesday 10/1:
            2:27 PM:  Engine 3 responded to Case 
Hill Rd. for a report of a low hanging wire.
            3:05 PM:  Engine 3 responded to 
Thrasher Rd. for a motor vehicle accident.
            4:45 PM:  Engine 3 and Engine 1 re-
sponded to East St. for a trailer fire.
            4:57 PM:  Engine 1 responded to 
Langseth Ave. for a report of a smoke alarm 
sounding.
            5:27 PM:  Engine 1 responded to 
Chellis St. for a medical call.
            10:21 PM:  Ladder 2 and Engine 3 re-
sponded to Broad St. for Box Alarm 0325.
            
Wednesday 10/2:
            1:05 AM:  Engine 3 responded to 
Beauregard St. for a medical call.
            6:54 AM:  Engine 3 responded to Wall 
St. for a report of an alarm sounding.
            8:26 AM:  Engine 3 responded to Davis 
St. to assist Golden Cross Ambulance with 
gaining entry to a residence.
            9:30 AM:  Engine 3 responded to
Broad St. for a report of a subject stuck in an 
elevator.

            4:28 PM:  Engine 3 responded to 
Washington St. for a motor vehicle accident.
 
Thursday 10/3:
            9:48 AM:  Engine 3 responded to 
Pleasant St. for a report of a carbon monoxide 
detector sounding.
            11:41 AM:  Engine 3 responded to 
Sugar River Drive for a public assist.
            12:24 PM:  Engine 3 responded to the 
intersection of North St. and Elm St. for a mo-
tor vehicle accident.
            5:47 PM:  Engine 3 responded to 
Maple Ave. for a medical call.
 
Friday 10/4:
            12:27 PM:  Engine 3 responded to 
Broad St. for a report of a subject stuck in an 
elevator.
            1:41 PM:  Engine 3 responded to Main 
St. in the area of the High Bridge for report of a 
suicidal subject.
            5:58 PM:  Engine 3 responded to North 
St. for a possible over dose.
            9:09 PM:  Engine 3 responded to Lin-
coln Heights for a medical call.
            
Saturday 10/5:
            6:28 AM:  Engine 3 responded to Her-
itage Drive for a medical call.
            6:24 PM:  Engine 3 responded to 
Broad St. Park for a medical call.
            9:55 PM:  Engine 3 responded to Sulli-
van St. for Box Alarm 0182.
            11:44 PM:  Engine 3 responded to Sul-
livan St. for Box Alarm 0182.
            
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 12
APPLE FEST
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 12, NOON-4:00
CORY TABER FIELD 
(Rte 12-A behind the Plainfield Community 
Church in the village)
   Enjoy a "Taste of Fall" with homemade apple 
pies (whole or by the slice), tasty apple 
dumplings, warm apple crisp and other de-
lectable apple treats. 
   The Plainfield Chimers are hosting this event 
with the proceeds to support the maintenance 
fund at Cory Taber Field.

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 13 
Blow Me Down Farm Festival 
   Join us for a free fall fest community day at

the Blow Me Down Farm, Oct. 13th, from 
11:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 


   All are encouraged to bring a picnic and en-
joy a day of crafts, activities, games and more. 

Off 12A in Cornish, NH.


SATURDAY, OCTOBER 19 
Volunteers Needed for a Community Condi-
tion Assessment of Old South Cemetery 
Community Condition Assessment of Old 
South Cemetery 
10 AM - 2 PM 
   Old South Church Cemetery is a gem 
among historic graveyards, containing the 
burials of politicians, veterans of the Revolu-
tionary and Civil Wars, and fascinating local 
families. The cemetery boasts stunning exam-
ples of gravestone art, ranging from colonial 
slate carving to Victorian marble work to un-
usual zinc and cast iron memorials, all tucked 
into the heart of historic Windsor, Vermont. 
Now, Old South Cemetery needs your help.

   Come play a crucial role in the process of 
preserving local history! Volunteers will photo-
graph and record notes on the condition of 
historic gravestones while exploring the 
grounds of Old South Cemetery. Our findings 
from this survey will help us assess the needs 
of the cemetery as we seek funding for the 
treatment of its gravestones and landscape. 
You will be helping to safeguard the valuable 
historical records and art found in the ceme-
tery for the future. 

When: Saturday, October 19, 10 AM - 2 PM

Where: Old South Church and Cemetery, 146 
Main Street, Windsor, VT 

   Light refreshments (water, tea, coffee) will be 
provided. Please bring your own brown bag 
lunch and a digital camera or smartphone/
tablet for taking pictures. Sturdy shoes and 
weather-appropriate layers for outdoor work.

   This event is organized by Judy Hayward, 
Executive Director of Historic Windsor Inc. 
and the Preservation Education Institute; Chris 
Rizer, Historic Preservation student at the Uni-
versity of Vermont; and Allegra Davis, Ameri-
can Conservation Experience intern at Saint-
Gaudens National Historical Park. This pro-
gram is being produced with the cooperation 
of the Windsor Vermont Historical Association 
and the Town of Windsor.  Funding is provided 
in part by the Certified Local Government 
Program of the National Park Service through 
the Vermont Division of Historic Preservation. 

  Contact Allegra l at davisallegra@gmail.com, 
or call/text 774-212-5666.
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The Claremont City Council will hold a public meeting on Wednesday, October 9, 2019, at 6:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers of City Hall. 

AGENDA (Second Revision) 

6:30 PM 1. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

6:32 PM 2. ROLL CALL 

6:34 PM 3. AGENDA CHANGES  

6:35 PM 4. REPORT OF THE SECRETARY 
Minutes of September 11 and 25, 2019, City Council Meetings 

6:37 PM 5. MAYOR’S NOTES 

6:42 PM 6. CITY MANAGER’S REPORT  
Proclamation – Fire Prevention Week 
Proclamation – Diversity Awareness Month 

6:55 PM 7. APPOINTMENT TO BOARDS AND COMMITTEES 

7:00 PM 8. CITIZEN’S FORUM (Comments on Non-agenda Items Limited to 5 Minutes per Speaker (Council Rule 23)) 

 9. OLD BUSINESS 
7:10 PM  A. Ordinance 569 Gender Identity Changes – Second Reading – Public Hearing 
7:25 PM  B. Ordinance 570 Police Commission – Second Reading – Public Hearing   
7:40 PM  C. HB480 Sports Betting – Public Hearing 

 10. NEW BUSINESS   
7:55 PM  A. North Light Energy Solar Proposal and PILOT Request – Public Hearing   
BREAK 
8:25 PM  B. Grants Review  
8:35 PM  C. Resolution 2020-10 DWI Patrol Grant – Public Hearing 
8:45 PM  D. Ordinance 572 Merit Plan Salary Scale Waiver – First Reading  
9:00 PM  E. Ordinance 571 Holiday Display – First Reading 
  
9:15 PM 11. COMMITTEE REPORTS 

9:20 PM 12. FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS AND DIRECTIVES 

9:30 PM 13. CONSULTATION WITH LEGAL COUNSEL 

9:35 PM 14. ADJOURNMENT 

PLEASE NOTE:  Claremont City Council’s next scheduled meeting will be on Wednesday, October 23, 2019, at 6:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City 
Hall. 

	


